The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held its regular monthly meeting on the above date with all members present. The minutes of April 10th council meeting were adopted as read by motion of Harold Earl and Ben Klassen.

G.P.Goossen-H.Earl: That we pay Peter Martin, Rosenort, \$227.50 for boat Ferry Service at Rosenort during the flood waters in April.

Gib Cretton-W.Recksiedler: That we make an advance of \$500.00 on the 1970 levy of the Sperling Community Rink in order that some major repairs to the floor may be made at this time. Carr Carried

G.F.Goossen-M.Caron: That the Elector's Roll for 1969 be adopted as the Electors' Roll for 1970 and the Clerk be authorized to amend said list by adding thereto names that have been omitted and deletading therefrom names of persons not entitled to vote, and making corrections of any other errors in the Roll. (Sec 50(4) and 52(3) Municipal Act.

B. Klassen-G.Cretton: That we addthorize our Fire Chiefs to attend the Fire conference and Practical Training School to be held in Winnipeg on June 15-16-17th and that the registration fees and expenses connected therewith be paid by the municipality.

M.A.Caron-H.Earl: That we pay the membership dues of Fire Chiefs in the Manitoba Association of Fire Chiefs; fee \$5.00

Gib Cretton-G.Goossen: That By-Law No. 1000, being a by-law for the purpose of making estimates of the sums required for the lawful purposes of the corporation for the year 1970 and setting out the various rates, having been read a first time, be now read a second and third time and passed.

M.A.Caron-G.P.Goossen: That we instruct Manitoba Hydro to install Two street lights in the following locations in the Village of Aubigny:

- 1. In front of the Normandin Hall
 2. In front of the Church

Gib Cretton-Ben Klassen: That the accounts as approved by the Finance Committee for \$14,817.39 be passed for payment.

A letter was received from the Chamber of Commerce at Lowe Farm requesting the municipality to construct a 2 foot dyke around the Lowe Farm Cemetery, as spring run-off waters cause considerable damage. This matter will receive attention. Another matter was brought to the attention of Council, that of cleaning up municipal properties in Lowe Farm; action will be taken in this matter.

H.Goodman, solicitor for Rudolph Stork, appeared before Council with a plea to have a bridge replaced on the $S^{\frac{1}{2}}$ 7-4-1 EPM. This location being on a Provincial drain, he requested council to recommend said request to the Water Control Branch.

A letter from Warner Jorgenson, M.L.A. informed Council of the introduction of Bill 38 which will be to ensure that all buildings constructed in a designated flood area will be above flood levels or within dyked areas and permission from the Minister must be obtained before constructing a building in such designated area.

An invitation from the Morris Branch of the Royal Canadian Legion was received and participation in the Decoration Day services requested.

The Meeting adjourned.

Reeve

Sec .- Tress.